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February 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

2 

 

3 

4 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

12:30 pm Sunday Soup 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups/Youth Super Bowl Party 

5 6 7 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

7:45 pm Choir Practice 

8 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

9 10 

11 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service  

5:45 pm ESCALTE 

6 pm Joy on the Ark Store Night/

Connect Groups 

7 pm Church Council 

12 13 

6:00 pm 

WISH 

14 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

7:45 pm Choir Practice 

15 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

16 

 

17 

8:15 am 

Youth Winter 

Green Trip 

18 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service  

5:45 pm ESCALATE 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups 

19 20 

 

21 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

7:45 pm Choir Practice 

22 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

7:00 pm 

Leadership 

Team 

Meeting  

23 24 

5 pm  

Sportsmen’s  

Banquet 

25 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service  

5:45 pm ESCALATE 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups 

26 27 

6:00 pm 

WISH 

28 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

7:45 pm Choir Practice 

   



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 

Children Church Workers 

February 4, 2018 Bobby Mullins*, James Lumpkins, David Burgess, Adam Burgess 

February 11, 2018 Donnie Moore*, Larry Weiss, Adam Lumpkins, Chuck Easley 

February 18, 2018 Jacob Waller*, Jared St. John, James Lumpkins, Hale Crider  

February 25, 2018 Bryan Lewis*, Terry Moore, Randy Gatewood, Chris Falls 

February 4, 2018 Chuck Easley, Joan Nuckols, Helen Moschler, Melody Collins 

February 11, 2018 Jacob Doss, Deborah Reynolds, Julie Ragsdale, Shirley Fisher 

February 18, 2018 Christina Falls, Melody Collins, Reba McDaniel, Emma Walden 

February 25, 2018 Hailey Doss, Bonnie Ragsdale, Judy Reynolds, Paige Conner 

4 Kent and Misty Bishop 

11 Whitni Burnett and Madilyn 

Moss 

18 Karen Carlsen and Frances 

Dasko 

25 Randy and Cassie Gatewood 

Nursery Calendar – February 2018 
Sun Feb 4, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm 
Cheryl Waller, Jess Waller, Wendy and Karle 

Byrd 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm James and Sylvia Lumpkins 

Wed Feb 7, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Sun Feb 11, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  
Stephanie and Sara Weiss, Lori and Caroline 

Doss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Feb 14, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Paige Conner 

Sun Feb 18, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  
Randy and Cassie Gatewood, Mary and 

Madilyn Moss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm James and Sylvia Lumpkins 

Wed Feb 21, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Holly St. John 

Sun Feb 25, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm 
Shelly Lewis, Becky Roberts, Donnie and Peggy 

Moore 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Feb 28, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Mary and Madilyn Moss 

1 Lathan Grey Mullins 

3 Joshua Reynolds 

7 Robert Collins 

9 Jessica Newby 

10 Justin Matherly 

 Nona Roach 

11 Chris Aaron 

12 Chris Falls 

 Jacob Waller 

15 Christian Aaron 

 Cristi Elmore 

16 Brenda Reynolds 

18 Karen Hayes 

20 Tommy Jefferson 

23 Shelly Lewis 

 Mary Moss 

24 Mary Moon Moore 

25 Paige Conner 

 Travis Eanes 

27 Sean Carlsen 

 Seth C. Elmore 

28 Pastor Terry C. St. John 



From Our Associate Pastor of Youth and Music 

What a blessing it is to be serving at Hollywood! Thank you, from the bottom of our hearts, 

for the amazing love and the warm welcome you have shown to Carie, the kids and me as we 

have begun our transition. In such a short time, it already feels like home. We have enjoyed 

meeting and getting to know many of you and look forward to much more of the same in the 

days and weeks ahead. 

We are excited about the ministry opportunities here in Hollywood. Already, God has been 

moving in the music and youth ministry areas to enhance our ability to rightly worship Him 

and minister our students. At every turn I am blessed by your willingness to step up and serve. 

The recent experience of the Men’s Prayer Advance also served as a time of spiritual cleansing 

and realignment and stoked up a fire in my spirit to see revival amongst God’s people. I am 

truly excited about the days ahead! 

It was wonderful to see the choir leading in worship this past Sunday. We will be sharing  

several new anthems and a few new congregational pieces in the months ahead. Also, we plan 

to worship on Easter Sunday with a special collection named Victory! We are always looking 

for voices to fill out our Worship Choir, no experience or training necessary. All you need is a 

willing heart and the desire to make a joyful noise (Psalm 100:1)! 

In Student Ministry, there are a few changes coming down the pike. We are moving the current 

6th graders into the Youth Group and will be launching a Middle School Sunday School class 

on February 11th. This will allow more age-appropriate conversations with our students and 

will greatly enhance our ability to minster to them. Additionally, on February 4th we will be 

kicking off (pun intended) our new Escalate student program with a Super Bowl party.  

Escalate will be a time of worship, fellowship, and Bible study for our students. Your teens do 

not want to miss this time together. 

On the home front, Carie and I are prayerfully considering when and how to affect the  

reunification of our family onto one homestead. We know that God has a plan and we are  

diligently seeking His will. Please be in prayer for us, that we will make wise decisions  

following God’s direction. Please pray that our children will have minimal stress as they  

transition to a new home and church. 

Thank you again for your love and support! We are looking joyfully forward to the days ahead. 

God Bless You! 

In Christ Alone, 

Hal 



           2018 Lottie Moon Offering 

2018 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$19,691.00 

As a church, you have set a 

pledge goal of $19,691.00, 

for the 2018 Lottie Moon 

Christmas Offering.  As of 

January 31, 2018, the church 

has collected $1,770. 

The Mission of the Manger  BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 $153 Million dollars were raised 

 3,600 Southern Baptist  

Missionaries were supported in 

their work 

 451 New Missionaries were sent 

Statistics taken from 2016 Statistics available at   imb.org.  

Grace A Lot is in need of additional volunteers.  They are also in 

need of donations of gently used clothes.  While all clothing  

donations are appreciated they are particularly in need of NEW 

socks and underwear, children’s clothes, and men and children’s 

shoes.  Please see Judy Reynolds for additional information.   

We are collecting Box Tops For Education to benefit  
Heritage Academy.  Each box top collected provides the school with 10 

cents that they can use for any need they may have.  You can find box 
tops on many of your favorite brands, and collecting them is easy.  Just 

clip them off of the box, can, or packaging of your product and get 
them to Linette Nuckols.  If you have questions about our box top  

collection program see Linette.   

Do you want to support the Missions outreach here at Hollywood, but are 

short on time?  We’ve got plenty of things that take less the 15 minutes.  You 

can write a card for a prisoner to support Good News Jail Ministry, or make a 

Sticky Note Bible for Transitions.  See a Missions Committee member for  

details.  But above all else, pray for the missionaries that we support and the 

projects underway here at Hollywood and in our community.  We want to 

see people saved in our community this year, and prayer is essential to that! 



Each year Samaritan's Purse releases a list of shoebox items, for people who 

would like to collect items for their shoebox year round.  This list focuses on 

a different type of item each month.  Collecting items year round can help 

extend the joy of packing a shoebox throughout the year, and can help keep 

costs more manageable than trying to pack an entire box in October/

November.  While we will still be distributing shoeboxes in October/

November, we also have shoeboxes available now for anyone who would like to collect items 

throughout the year.  If you’d like a shoebox, please see Julie. 
 

For those of you packing your shoeboxes along with us this year, 

February's item is accessories.  This includes things like watches, 

hair bows or clips, jewelry, and sunglasses!   

 

As always donations for shoeboxes are welcome year round.  You 

can drop any items you would like to donate in the collection box 

in the hall. If you have questions about anything shoebox related, 

please see Julie!  Stay tuned for additional shoebox news and 

events! 

There will be a youth ski trip to Wintergreen 

resort on February 17.  We will be departing 

the church at 8:15 am and returning at 6:15 

pm.  Cost for the trip is $44 and you must 

sign up no later than February 11.  All youth 

who would like to attend this trip will  

require a signed permission slip from a  

parent.  Please see Hal to sign up or with any 

questions! 

Youth Trip to Winterjam 

March 24! 

More details will be available soon.  





Join us February 4 after the morning service for a 

soup and sandwich lunch served by our youth.  

We’ll be serving a variety of homemade soups, 

sandwiches, and desserts. The meal is free and 

open to any who would like to join us!  We hope 

that you will enjoy this time of food and fellowship 

with us, and look forward to welcoming you!  We’d 

love to see you and yours at Souper Sunday!  If you 

have any questions about this event please contact 

Julie or Lynita!   







In February WISH will be continuing  their study of  Seamless 

by Angie Smith.  Seamless explores how different parts of  the 

Bible are connected, in one perfect seamless story of  God’s 

love for us.  Meetings for this Bible study are every other  

Tuesday at the home of  Blair Lumpkins.  If  you are interested 

in joining this study, please let Blair know! 

In the month of  February we will be continuing our  

Ladies Bible Study.  We will be studying “Discerning the Voice 

of  God” by Priscilla Shirer.  This study explores how to  

recognize the Holy Spirit as it speaks to you in your Bible study.  

Books for this study will be available for purchase.  If  you have 

questions about this study, please see Holly St. John. 

You’ve heard the testimonies of  the powerful  

effect the Men’s Prayer Advance had on those 

who attended.  The Men have to wait another 

year for their next opportunity to experience 

this powerful moving of  God, but Ladies and 

Students, you still have the chance to experience 

it for yourself.   
 

Ladies your Advance will be held on April 5-7 in Roanoke.  If  you register by  

February 20  you can still receive a discounted rate of  $99.  Are you a returning 

guest bringing a friend who has never been?  Submit both registrations together, 

and receive a $50 discount on your advance.  The church will be securing hotel 

rooms, and transportation will be provided.  If  you have any questions about the 

Prayer Advance, please contact the church office.   

Students your Prayer Advance will be held at Appalachian Bible College in Beckley, 

West Virginia.  The Advance will be August 2-4.  There are discounts available for 

early registration.  If  you are interested in attending the Advance or have  

questions about it, please see Hal. 



Events in March 

March 11 Church Council 

March 14  Regular Business Meeting 

March 18 Baby Dedication 

March 24 Youth Trip Winter Fest 

March 26 Operation Christmas Child Craft Day 

March 29 Maundy Thursday Service 

March 31 Easter Extravaganza 

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH 

6405 Callands Road 

Chatham, VA  24531 


